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This is to be a ministry of mercy for priests who have lost a loved one. The purpose—to bring

consolation in the midst of suffering and to show the priests they are not alone in their sufferings.

JANUARY 2024

MONTHLY LETTER

Dear Members of the Towel of Veronica,

As we begin the New Year of 2024, the first edition
of the Towel of Veronica Newsletter is presented.

It was back in January of 2020 (January 28, 2020)
that our diocese received some very sad and devastating
news. The death of one of our own beloved diocesan
priests, Father Evan Harkins, had died suddenly and
by suicide. This news broke many hearts and created a
whole for a while that was hard to fill and understand.
Many factors led to his sudden death, one that was
mentioned was the medication Fr. Harkins had been
on. For those of us that knew Fr. Harkins, his joy and
love of the priesthood, his holiness, and angelic smile,
are all that we can remember now.

It was in the following month of February 2020,
while at adoration, I was praying for our bishop and
priests, something powerful happened. I was in the
Divine Mercy Adoration Chapel, praying deeply,
asking Jesus to console our bishop and priests, because
of the great sorrow and anguish I saw on our bishops
face at the loss of Fr. Evan Harkins. Our bishop was
grieving deeply, as all our community, and priests
were, so | asked Jesus," I want to console him in his
sufferings". [ heard these words, "Towel of Veronica.:
didn't know what that meant so I kept praying but as |
looked up and to my right I heard those words again,
"Towel of Veronica" my eyes caught hold of the stain
glass window in the adoration chapel. There was the

image of St. Veronica holding her veil with the image
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N TOWEL OF VERONICA PRAYER Heavenly Father, Bring consolation to your priests. Console them
Al in their sorrow and bring them the gift of constant faith. Knowing that you hear their cries for help they will
® rely on you. And seeing the hand of God in their neighbor, this offering will reflect the mercy and compassion
of You. Pray for our priests!




Remembrance of Fr. Evan Harkins

Day of prayer

Solemnity of St. Joseph 6:00 pm
St. Mary, Independence

St. Veronica 6:00 pm
Cathedral of St. Joseph

Memorial St. Faustina 8:00 am

St. Mary, Independence

Memorial Mass (All Souls)
Bishop Johnston presiding 6:00 pm
St. Mary, Independence

Thank you, Chelsea Voboril for creating the
Towel of Veronica website! towelofveronica.com

Thank you, Sarah Smitka for creating the
Newsletter for the Towel of Veronica Apostolate
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of Christ face imprinted on it. The more I prayed in
the coming weeks and spoke with my spiritual director
at the time, the ministry to pray for priests who have
lost a loved one, became clear. The purpose of the
ministry that was impressed upon me was to show
priests they are not alone in their sufferings. They are
not alone. As St. Veronica extended her hand with
her veil in mercy to Jesus, we, as members of the
Towel of Veronica Apostolate, are to do the same,
extending our hand with acts of mercy through
prayers, cards and notes of support and care.

This New Year, January 28, 2024, will mark the
4th anniversary of Fr. Evan Harkins passing. A day
set aside for remembrance for the Members of
the Apostolate. A day of prayer and petition to
Almighty God for the repose of the soul of Fr. Evan
Harkins. How we as members use this day of grace,
can be significant in the heavenly realm. Through
prayers, fasting, adoration, and Holy Mass, begging
God to bring consolation to our bishop and priests
in all their daily sufferings, let this annual day of
remembrance, through prayer, always be significant

to God's Holy Priesthood.

St. Veronica, pray for them
St. Joseph, pray for them
St. Faustina, pray for them

Lorie Sage
towelofveronica.com




